Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Construction Industry Licensing Board
RULE NO.: RULE TITLE:
61G4-15.0022: Qualification of Joint Ventures

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Construction Industry Licensing Board has received the petition for declaratory statement from Mark H. Muller, Esq. on behalf of Hoar Construction, LLC., filed on August 20, 2012. The petition seeks the agency's opinion as to the applicability of Rule 61G4-15.0022, Florida Administrative Code as it applies to the petitioner.

The Petitioner seeks the Board to interpret Rule 61G4-15.0022, Florida Administrative Code, and whether a joint venture that contains at least one qualified contractor must first obtain bid authority under Rule 61G4-15.0022, Florida Administrative Code, before it can present to an owner a response to an RFQ that contains no construction cost or compensation information.

A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Drew Winters, Executive Director, Construction Licensing Board, P. O. Box 5257, Tallahassee, Florida 32314-5257.

Please refer all comments to: Construction Industry Licensing Board, P. O. Box 5257, Tallahassee, Florida 32314-5257, within 14 days of publication of this notice.

